HAREFIELD INFANT SCHOOL

POLICY FOR HOMEWORK

Introduction

We believe that support at home is a significant factor in children’s achievement at school and therefore aim to give parents as much guidance as possible about ways in which they can help their children.

As a Nursery and Infant school we have close contact with parents often on a day to day basis when they bring and collect their children. We also have regular Open Evenings and Afternoons and information meetings on different aspects of the curriculum. Through all these channels we try to give parents as much information as possible about what we are teaching and the methods we use.

Aims of the Policy

· To strengthen the home/school partnership

· To ensure consistency in homework set throughout the school

· To ensure that support given at home reinforces work done in school

Ways in which parents are asked to support children at home

Reading

We have a well-established home/school reading link. On entry to full time school parents are asked to buy a book bag and are given a booklet called Shared Reading. This booklet aims to give guidance on hearing children read and stresses the need to praise their efforts.

Children in all classes take books home regularly and parents are expected to support this. Each child has a reading diary.

Writing

We give parents information about letter formation so they can help their children at home.

Spelling

In Year 2 teachers send home spellings for children to learn each week.

In Year 1 this is done in the Spring and Summer terms.

Words are grouped together in families or taken from list of commonly used irregular words. Teachers link the words to the NLS work in phonics and the list of words that children from R – Yr2 are expected to be able to read and write.

Maths

Since the introduction of the daily lesson in Numeracy maths homework is set for every child in Year 1 and Year 2. Mental maths targets are shared with parents.

Other tasks

Individual members of staff may from time to time ask parents to help their child with a particular area; guidance will be given about ways in which the help can be given.

Children are also sometimes asked to bring in things related to a topic they are covering in class or they may be asked to find out simple information about the topic.

We also hold competitions for special occasions and in these we value both work that has been done by the child on his or her own and work where it is obvious that adults have helped.

Information for parents about homework

Parents are given information about the homework that their child is expected to do in our school prospectus and in the information about the curriculum for each half term which is sent home at the beginning of every half term.

Time

Although we hope that all parents will help their children in the ways described above we always stress that we do not expect children to spend a long time on any task unless they want to do so. Our motto to parents is ‘little and often’ and we aim to begin to establish good habits for later on when the amount of time spent on homework will gradually increase.
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